
 

Dear House Health and Government Operations Committee Members, 

  

Please support House Bill 0699 because it will protect those individuals who are unvaccinated for good 

reasons.  It should be an individual right to decide if they want to take the vaccine. The flu shots were 

not mandated and only recommended. Vaccines given across the board do not make medical sense, as 

any good doctor can tell you. 

 

Mandating an unvaccinated individual to comply with a vaccine mandate is discrimination by coercion. 

  

I personally believe my brother had heart issues and heart surgery after his second Pfizer Covid vaccine.  

Seeing his heart issues scared me so much that I refuse to take the vaccine.  I believe that the mandate 

forced so many people to take the vaccine only to keep their jobs and not because they had proof that 

the vaccine was effective.  Now there is more and more information that shows the ineffectiveness of 

the vaccine and the deaths of vaccinated people. See my P.S. below. There are many frontline doctors 

who understand the risk of the vaccine. 

  

Why are people getting Covid over and over even after having taken the Covid vaccine and booster 

shots?  Giving the vaccine to people is a way to make pharmaceutical companies richer. 

  

Please oppose any vaccine mandates.  Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 

Fran Ichijo 

Montgomery County, LD-15 

Poolesville, MD20837 


